

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. Senior Counsel 603-724-2135 Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com

March 15, 2021

Via Electronic Mail Only

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Docket No. DE 21-xxx; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Reliability Enhancement Program and Vegetation Management Program — Calendar Year 2020 Annual Report and Reconciliation and Rate Adjustment Filing

Dear Ms. Howland:

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, enclosed please find the following:

- (1) Direct testimony of Heather Green, Joel Rivera, and Anthony Strabone in support of this reconciliation filing and requested rate increase;
- (2) Calendar Year 2020 Reliability Enhancement Program and Vegetation Management Program Report; and
- (3) Direct testimony of David B. Simek and Adam M. Hall in support of the Company's request for a rate increase associated with the REP/VMP Adjustment provision and the REP Capital Investment Allowance, including proposed rates and typical bill impacts.

Also, please include the following on the service list in this matter:

Heather Green Heather.Green@libertyutilities.com Joel.Rivera@libertyutilities.com Joel Rivera Anthony.Strabone@libertyutilities.com Anthony Strabone David.Simek@libertvutilities.com David Simek Adam.Hall@libertvutilities.com Adam Hall Heather. Tebbetts@libertyutilities.com Heather Tebbetts Steven Mullen Steven.Mullen@libertyutilities.com Maureen Karpf Maureen.Karpf@libertyutilities.com and Karen Anne Sinville Karen Anne. Sinville @libertyutilities.com Pursuant to the Commission's March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic version of this filing will be provided. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sheehan

Mthulan

Enclosures

Cc: D. Maurice Kreis, Consumer Advocate

**OCA** Litigation